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18125 Bloomfield Avenue  
Cerritos, CA 90703-3130 
 
 
Dear Mr. Kellam: 
 
REVISED COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL NATIONAL POLLUTANT DISCHARGE 
ELIMINATION SYSTEM AND WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS—CITY OF CERRITOS 
–CORPORATE YARD, 16540 MARQUARDT AVENUE, CERRITOS, CALIFORNIA (NPDES 
NO. CAG914001, CI–8522) 
 
We have completed our review of your Notice of Intent (NOI) Form dated August 3, 2007, and the 
analytical results of representative groundwater samples submitted in order to continue enrollment 
under the General NPDES Permit.  Discharge of groundwater generated from the above-
referenced facility is currently regulated under NPDES General Permit No. CAG834001 (Order 
No. R4-2002-0125) adopted by this Board on July 11, 2002. 
  
However, based on the attached Fact Sheet and other information provided which indicated the 
presence of 1,1-Dichloroethylene, in the groundwater, we have determined that your discharge 
at the above-referenced site is more appropriately regulated under Order No. R4-2007-0022, 
Waste Discharge Requirements for Treated Groundwater from Investigation and/or Cleanup of 
Volatile Organic Compounds Contaminated-Sites to Surface Waters in Coastal Watersheds of 
Los Angeles and Ventura Counties, adopted by this Board on April 5, 2007.  Therefore, Order No. 
R4-2007-0022, supersedes your enrollment under Order No. R4-2002-0125. Your existing 
enrollment under Order No. R4-2002-0125 will be terminated in a separate letter. 
 
Enclosed are your Waste Discharge Requirements, which also serve as your NPDES permit, 
consisting of Order No. R4-2007-0022 and Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8522.  The 
groundwater discharge flows into Coyote Creek.  Therefore, the discharge limitations in 
Attachment B of Order No. R4-2007-0022 are not applicable to your discharge. 
 
The Monitoring and Reporting Program requires you to implement the monitoring program on the 
effective date of coverage under this permit.  All monitoring reports should be sent to the Regional 
Board,  ATTN: Information Technology Unit.  When submitting monitoring or technical reports to 
the Regional Board per these requirements, please include a reference to "Compliance File No. 
CI-8522 and NPDES No. CAG914001", which will assure that the reports are directed to the 




